
 

For questions or comments, contact:

Katelynn Northam 
Senior Public Consultation Coordinator 
City of Toronto, Metro Hall, 19th Floor 
55 John Street, Toronto, ON M5V 3C6 
Email: ScarboroughBluffsWest@toronto.ca
Tel: 416-392-8833

Corey Wells
Senior Project Manager 
Toronto and Region Conservation Authority 101 
Exchange Avenue, Vaughan, ON  L4K 5R6 
Email: Corey.Wells@trca.ca
Tel: 437-772-3054

The City of Toronto, in partnership with Toronto and Region Conservation Authority 
(TRCA) is initiating an Individual Environmental Assessment to explore the renewal of 
and improvements to approximately 4.5 km of Lake Ontario shoreline, from Balmy 
Beach at Silver Birch Avenue to Bluffer's Park. The project will engage the public, 
Indigenous communities and technical experts to inform a plan to enhance the landscape 
and provide safe access to the waterfront while protecting sensitive shoreline and natural 
areas. 
Public consultation is an important element of the study. The public will have opportunities 
for input at key stages throughout the project. Consultation opportunities will be advertised 
on the project website, by email, in local newspapers, on social media pages, and through 
mail to households and businesses in the area.  
Learn more about the Scarborough Bluffs West Revitalization Study and sign up for the 
email list at toronto.ca/ScarboroughBluffsWest 

Scarborough Bluffs West Revitalization Study 

Information will be collected in accordance with the Municipal 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the 
exception of personal information, all comments will become part of 
the public record. 

Notice of Commencement of Terms of Reference 

Process
This study will be carried out in accordance with the 
requirements of the Environmental Assessment Act. 
The first step of the process is the preparation of a 
terms of reference. The terms of reference will set out 
the proponent’s framework and work plan for addressing 
the Environmental Assessment Act requirements when 
preparing the environmental assessment, including such 
things as the alternatives that will be considered and the 
public consultation activities that will be carried out. If 
approved by the Minister, the terms of reference will 
provide the framework and requirements for the 
preparation of the environmental assessment. 
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